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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:

Proposed Ordinance 2006-0323 would amend Ordinance 15390 by modifying the future location of various county offices including office of the County Executive.  
SUMMARY:

During the discussion and policy making process regarding the new county office building, legislation was written that indicated that upon expiration of the County Executive’s current lease in the Columbia Center, the County Executive would relocate to the County Administration building. This ordinance was codified as Ordinance 15390. 

This proposed ordinance would amend that ordinance to include language where the various offices including the office of the County Executive would remain in the Columbia Center until such a time as the various law and justice space planning efforts are completed. 
ANALYSIS:

There are a number of law and justice planning efforts currently underway. These include:
· Regional Justice Center Site Master Plan

· Superior Court Targeted Operational Master Plan

· District Court Facilities Master Plan

· 2005 Space plan recommendations for Criminal Investigation Unit

· King County Sheriff’s Office Strategic Plan

· Integrated Regional Jail Initiative

· Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention OMP implementation

· Community Correction Alternative Programs (CCAP) (excess space needed)

These efforts will lead to substantive discussions regarding space usage throughout the County. 
If some of these studies identify more appropriate locations for specific programs which are currently located within the Courthouse, then additional Courthouse space will become available. If enough space is identified, the County Executive will be able to relocate back to the historical location for the office of the County Executive, which is in the County Courthouse. 

This ordinance will also formalize some of the informal agreements made after the conclusion of debate regarding the tenants of the new county office building. 

Striking Amendment
The proposed ordinance, as written, contains language that is unclear about the timing of the Executive’s status in the Columbia Center and future relocation back to the County Courthouse. The striking amendment clarifies language expressing the intent that the County Executive remain in the Columbia Center until completion of the law justice planning efforts and will then relocate to space in the County Courthouse. 
REASONABLENESS: 
With the number of various planning efforts currently underway, the changes proposed by this ordinance, which would allow the Executive to remain in the Columbia Center, appear to be a reasonable alternative. 

INVITED: 
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
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